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 Palatine Stables Additional FAQ 

What were the findings of the second engineering report? 

The Structural Condition Assessment Supplemental Report was received on Friday, July 26.  

According to the report, 48% of the Lower Barn columns and 55% of Upper Barn columns exhibited 

varying degrees of deterioration. The report recommended that rotted column bases be repaired as 

soon as possible to prevent further damage to the barn structure. Additionally, it was recommended 

that repairs to the interior columns and roof beams in the stable areas of both buildings be completed 

prior to this winter. 

 

What is the estimated cost of the repairs? 

An estimate from May indicated that the repairs would cost $2.6 million. This estimate included 

replacement of all columns, select roof truss repairs, code improvements such as fire alarms and 

sprinklers, as well as roof coating. It would not be prudent to make only partial repairs and risk 

damaging the improvements in the future when the unaddressed columns fail. It is also important to 

note that this repair proposal exceeds the estimated value of the buildings. 

 

What is the bidding or request for proposal process? 

When a project is put out for a sealed bid, project designs, and construction documents must first be 

completed.  According to the Illinois Park District Code (70 ILCS 1205), the initial step for any 

construction includes selecting design professionals and architects. The selection of the design 

professionals is based on demonstrated competence and qualifications for the type of service required 

and on fair and reasonable compensation.  

Bids for a construction project would only take place after designs were paid for and developed. Sealed 

bids are required for any purchase or construction exceeding $30,000. 

 

https://www.palatineparks.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/07/PPD-Stables-Condition-Assessment-Supplmental-Report-1.pdf
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What about the Stables’ profits? 

 

 

Is the land being sold to developers? 

No, under the Illinois Park District Code (70 ILCS 1205/Art.10), the Park Board can only sell property 

that is no longer needed or useful for park purposes through the adoption of a resolution and then 

securing approval from a majority of voters in a regular election. There are no plans to sell this land, 

and it will remain Park District property. 

 

What is planned for the property? 

The future of the property will be developed as part of the 2024-2025 Community Survey and 

Comprehensive Master Plan. 

 

Why did the 2023 profit – loss explanation change? 

A 15-year analysis of Palatine Stables' profit and loss has been compiled in the attached.  

Upon closer review of the previously released 2023 data, it was discovered that the wages reported 

for the 2023 fiscal year were overstated, impacting the overall financial picture presented in the initial 

report. This discrepancy has been corrected.   

https://www.palatineparks.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Palatine-Stables-Financial-Information.pdf

